WTKN January Meeting – January 19, 2011 – Meeting Notes
Agenda

Chair – Elect Election: Janet Coles was voted Chair Elect for the 2011 year, by acclamation.

Amanda - NTL Digital Repository: Amanda was not able to make the call this month. Margaret sent us a draft layout of the new page for the NTL website that includes the submission policy and guidelines for the Digital Repository. We briefly reviewed the website with Margaret, specifically the NTLDR Submission Policy and Guidelines. Discussion followed and we had some questions for Amanda:

· What is appropriate for the repository? Datasets? Databases? 

· What would constitute authority?

· 508 compliance?

· If items are deposited with NTL, will they automatically go to TRIS?

· DO NLT and VTRC have a formal agreement for their materials?

· Margaret followed up with an email answering some of these questions – Amanda to join us in February.
Betsey – May 18 webinar: Betsey is working through the approval process for Brian Bressler of PACCAR to give a webinar on the development of lower emissions engines. She suggested it would be helpful if we had a purpose statement for the webinars to present in the approval process. Discussion followed on what is the purpose of the webinars. Ideas suggested included:

· Research that distinguishes our area from other TKNS – what we do.
· Sharing information.
· Educating TKN members in terminology and state of the art technology.
· We decided to put out a call for ideas for a statement.
Kathy was asked to try and set up the webinar via WSDOT.

TRB Materials – bookmarks and business cards: Kathy is working on bookmarks to be distributed at TRB, and she plans to print 300 copies and send them to Kendra. Kendra will be distributing business cards. Designs were shared with the group. Kathy noted that the website needed updating, so she and Mike from WSDOT will work on updates. 

· We also had discussion on a logo for the WTKN. We discussed – should our logo be related to the ETKN and MTKN design wise – a circle with a map of member states – maybe with our letters to the left and states to the right – to complement the TKN logos. Or should we go for something completely different?

ETKN logo

http://www.etkn.org/
MTKN logo

http://www.mtkn.org/index.html
· I will send a call out for logo suggestions.
NTKN Project Group Reports: Louise reported on the Digitization Group activities. We are working on a survey to gather information on the state of digitization projects. 
MTKN Report – Hank: 
· Performance measures – keeping statistics similar to A.J. Million’s at Missouri DOT – with additional ILL measures.
· MTKN Logo

· MTKN recruitment letter – modeled on the WTKN letter.

· Hanson has a new librarian April Hosto at ahosto@hanson-inc.com
· JJ Keller may be joining as a new member.
Round The Table:

Margaret: Nothing additional to report.

Rita: Rita is going to TRB – Kendra is already there for the SLA Leadership Summit. 

· LIST information at http://sites.google.com/site/trblist/Home
· TRB LIST Program 2011 is available at the site. 

· There will be no remote attendance – possibly a TL Roundtable update.

· Information on NCHRP project 20-90 Improving Management of Transportation Information – contractor has been selected but not yet announced. http://apps.trb.org/cmsfeed/TRBNetProjectDisplay.asp?ProjectID=2981
Laura: Open house in February.

Kathy: 

· More budget cuts on the way, also budget cuts to state library where cataloging is done.

· Pooled Fund: RFP went out for contractors to administer the fund.

Dale: Library move. 

Janet: Metadata for digitization project and re-configuring the library to design a better workspace.

Hank: Will be at TRB doing a poster session. Adding Archive items. 

Hong: Staying busy with researchers.

· Safety clearinghouse.

· Working on digitizing TTI reports, TxDOT and non-TxDOT reports.

Don: Remodel of engineering floor/department including the library – very exciting.

Judie: No news – too cold!

Louise: TxDOT RFP/Problem statements were released. Library is busy with support. 

· We are also planning our 2011 Symposium.

· Also I recently sent information to William Brewer and Kimberly Anderson from Langston University/ODOT for WTKN membership.

Items for February Agenda:
· TRB update

· Logo

· Purpose statement for webinars
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